
  

St. George Catholic Church  
 September 18, 2019 

 The St. George Catholic Church Altar Society met Wednesday, September 18, 2019 at 7:00pm in the 
Meeting Hall.  Society President, Dawna Schlickelman, presided over the meeting. 

The following members were present: Toni Hellums, Donna Macek, JoAnn McCarty, Jill Strauser, Marci 
Casey, Jean Falke, and Dawna Schlickelman.   

Jill Strauser opened the meeting with a prayer. 

1]  Treasurer Report:  Toni Hellums gave the following report of activity in the checking account: 

Beginning balance: $2859.56 

Income:  $32.00 from prayer candles, $30.00 from Best Choice label redemption 

Expenses:  $685.00 iDonnelly for the altar server processional candle lanterns and stand, $40.00 for 
Deanery VIII dues, $39.15 for hosts 

Closing Balance $2157.41 

Discussion – 

[2]  It was discussed and voted on to purchase a few more of the wooden cross necklaces for the altar 
servers to wear.  We currently only have 2. 

[3]  It was discussed and voted on to purchase 2 styles of new altar cloths and tabernacle back altar 
cloths.  Fr.  Bryan was shown pictures of the proposed styles and likes them.  Jill Strauser would like to 
purchase the style with the heavy lace trim in remembrance of her mother who passed this year.  Altar 
Society will purchase the other style which has a heavy Schiffli lace embroidered white cross and 
scalloped edges.   

This will give us 3 decent styles of altar cloths to be appropriate for all the liturgical seasons.  We 
currently only have the green trimmed one that is now on the altar that is in great shape.  The remaining 
ones on hand have crocheted lace edgings, which are falling into disrepair from aging, and mended tops 
from the microphone opening on the old church altar (now Parish Hall).  

[4]  Donna Macek spoke to the clarification of a conflict on the dates for No Room at the Inn.  We 
definitely will setup on Friday, December 6 and be open to the public on Saturday, December 7, and 
Sunday, December 8 after mass.  We will begin our planning for this event at the October meeting.  

[5]  October 3, 2019 is our next work day at the Franciscan Sisters Warehouse in fulfillment of a Deanery 
VIII obligation.  Toni had received an email document for a Release and Waiver of Liability, which 
Dawna had printed and handed out to the people who expressed they plan on attending this workday.  We 
will hand them in to the warehouse manager when we arrive on 10/3/19.  So far attending that workday 
will be Toni Hellums, Donna Macek, Marci Casey, and Dawna Schlickelman.  If you would like to 
attend, please let Dawna or Toni know as we do have to send in a head count.  

 [6]  Jean Falke spoke about Fr. Simon Peter being in town recently.  He is the priest that is in charge of 
the school in rural Uganda that we collect aluminum cans to assist.  She shared all the news about what 
was going on at the school, and also that St. Michael the Archangel parish on the Kansas side (which 
hosts the huge garage sale every July to benefit this school) has been able to fund the building of a new 
church right beside the school property that will seat 1,000.  Their old church was literally falling down.  

 No other New business, or Old business discussion was held. 

Next Church cleaning day is next Friday, September 27, at 9:00am. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00pm 


